MINUTES

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
Thursday November 12, 2015

Members present: 
Mark Belanger, Kimberly French, Jane Lopes, Janet Miller, Peter Reynolds, Josephine Ruthwicz, Laura Stevens and Dave Thomas

Members absent:
Ted Eayrs

Also attending:

Colleen Lieb and Kris Belken, Finance Committee

Also absent:


Jennifer Goldson 
The chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Minutes
The Minutes of the October 8, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  There were no changes noted.
MOTION:  To approve the October 8, 2015 minutes as presented.

BY: K. French

SECOND BY: D. Thomas

VOTE: 6-0-2
Old Business:

Review of Action Items from 10/8 Mtg
1) Jane will catch up with Town Counsel to discuss the public access easement for the Organ Project.  2) A count of the cemetery signs was done and there are currently only two signs left to be completed.  3) Ted has been busy but will be reaching out to the Soule Homestead regarding shingle replacement.  4) Jenn will be asked to find out when payment needs to be made on the Shoe Shop Place project.

Financial Update – K. French reviewed with the Committee the Treasurer’s Report draft dated November 12, 2015.  There was an overview of the current projects and the funds spent as of October 31st.  There was a review of the estimated funds that will be available through June 2016 in each of the accounts.

J. Ruthwicz reviewed with the Committee her spreadsheet that shows the list of current projects and the amounts spent to date.

Projects Update
Chairman J. Lopes noted that Jenn Goldson was out sick so she was not able to review the report on the projects with the CPC.  The report was provided.  Chairman J. Lopes reviewed with the Committee the Status of Active, CPA Funded Projects.  J. Ruthwicz reported that the MHA Frank/Hale St. Windows will be done in the spring.  The Soule Homestead Rehabilitation is waiting for a consultation with Ted Eayrs regarding the shingles.  The Green School Rehabilitation project is back on track and making progress.

Chairman J. Lopes discussed the Oliver Estate project.  She explained that the RFP generated no interest and there was no response by the 45 day deadline.  An advisory committee has been appointed and they will go and talk directly to those who had indicated interest in the property but did not provide an RFP.  It was noted that Selectmen McKinnon has been pushing for the Town to do some work on the house to make it more appealing to potential businesses.  The Oliver Estate Advisory Committee will be meeting on November 18th at 2 PM at the Town Hall.

It was noted that the Recreational Complex Study is moving along.  A survey was generated and roughly 650 people responded.  Those results are available online.

Chairman J. Lopes hands the gavel over to Jane Miller.

Robbins Museum – Request for Project Deadline Extension
Janet Miller referenced the letter dated November 11, 2015 requesting an extension for the Massachusetts Archaeological Society with a new deadline of July 1, 2016.

MOTION:  To approve the extension for the Massachusetts Archaeological Society’s grant with a new deadline of July 1, 2016.

BY: M. Belanger

SECOND BY: P. Reynolds

VOTE: 8-0-0

Janet Miller turned the gavel back over to Chairman J. Lopes.

New Business  
Bridge Repair, Oliver Mill Discussion – Chairman J. Lopes discussed with the Committee the repairs that need to be done to all the wooden bridges at the Oliver Mill Park.  There are five bridges and they are considered to be permanent structures.  The Committee agrees that project would be eligible for CPA funds.  There was discussion on what the potential cost of the repairs would be and how it could be partnered with other funds to get the work done.  Chairman J. Lopes will talk to the Town Manager regarding the Step One Application.

WWII Poster Preservation Discussion – Chairman J. Lopes referenced the conversation that Selectmen Knowlton had with the Board of Selectmen regarding the WWII posters that were displayed during the Veteran’s Day ceremonies.  It was noted that the posters were found when the American Legion Hall was being cleaned out and they were put on display at the Veteran’s event.  There was discussion on using CPA funds to preserve the posters so that they may be put on display at the Town Hall for public viewing.  Chairman J. Lopes will talk to the Town Manager regarding the Step One Application.

Nemasket Apartment Windows Project Discussion – Member J. Ruthwicz presented to the Committee the Step Two Application for Nemasket Apartment Window Project (9 Hale Ave & 21 Maddigan Way – 12 Apartments).  This work is to be done in the spring.  

Motion:  To approve the Step Two Application for the Nemasket Apartment Window Project, 9 Hale Ave & 21 Maddigan Way, place an article on the Spring Town Meeting Warrant and recommend favorable action.

BY: M. Belanger

SECOND BY: K. French

VOTE: 8-0-0

Healing Garden Discussion - There was a brief discussion on an inquiry for a potential Step One application for funds for the Healing Garden that is being built at the Pratt Farm.  It is suggested that the Step One application be put forward with more details so the Committee can decide if it should proceed to the Step Two process.
Invoices

Motion:  To approve the invoice from JM Goldson presented in the amount of $227.40 for the Oliver Estate.

Motion:  J. Miller

Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0
Motion:  To approve the invoice from JM Goldson presented in the amount of $76.50 for General Administration.

Motion:  J. Miller

Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0
Motion:  To approve the invoice from JM Goldson presented in the amount of $22.50 for the Recreational Complex Study.

Motion:  J. Miller

Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0
Motion:  To approve the invoice for Secretarial Service in the amount of $96.84.

Motion:  J. Miller

Seconded: J. Ruthwicz

Voted:  8-0-0
Motion:  To approve the invoice from Soule Homestead Renovation project in the amount of $6,880.00.

Motion:  J. Ruthwicz

Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0
Motion:  To approve two invoices from Weston & Sampson for the Recreational Complex Study totaling $4,000.

Motion:  J. Miller

Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0
ACTION ITEMS
1. Jane will talk to Town Counsel about the public access easement for the Organ Project

2. Jane to ask TM to move forward with the Step One Application for the Oliver Mill Bridges to be repaired.

3. Jane to ask the TM to move forward with the War Poster preservation and present a Step One Application.

4. Ted Eayrs to speak with Soule Homestead regarding how to replace shingles

5. Jenn Goldson will find out when the Shoe Shop Place Project needs to be paid.

The next regular meeting was scheduled for Thursday, December 10, 2015 at 7:00 PM.
Motion:  To adjourn at 8:30 PM.

Motion:  D. Thomas

Seconded: P. Reynolds

Voted:  8-0-0

Respectfully Submitted:

__________________________





Colleen M. Lieb, Recording Secretary 
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